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Background Information

In March of 1997, the University executed an agreement with Viron Corporation to administer the design and construction of a number of Energy Conservation Measures (ECM’s).  Key measures included replacement/retrofit of air conditioning chillers, installation of new windows, new computerized HVAC controls, and campus lighting upgrades.  The agreement provided for $8,600,000 in construction work.  The University financed the investment through a capital lease with Comerica Leasing for a 10-year period.  The construction/retrofit work was completed as of December 1998.

FY 2001 Report

The third annual report submitted by Viron to Oakland University details energy savings of $393,080 for FY 2001, which was $28,769 short of the guaranteed savings target.  The shortfall was due to a problem with one ECM, which is now being corrected by Viron so that it will not recur.  The ECM consisted of a closed-loop cooling system for the main campus heating pumps - a coil froze and burst, requiring us to revert to using more costly domestic water for cooling purposes.  The annual report was thoroughly reviewed by the campus energy manager and has been accepted by the University.   Over the life of the program to date, the University has saved $1,512,632 in utility costs, which exceeds the guaranteed savings target by $115,525.  

Future Plans

Energy usage at the University continues to climb.  This is due to several factors, including more intensive usage of facilities, a 36% increase in facility square footage, and limited resources to control consumption.  The present Energy Services Agreement (ESA) with Viron requires approximately $40,000 per year support fee to monitor only the systems installed 3 ½ years ago.  These funds could be allocated more productively to other services that Viron could provide to the University, especially for systems and areas that were not included in the original ESA.  The University intends to negotiate a modification in the agreement with Viron to provide more appropriate engineering services (facilitate energy audits, recommission building systems, and implement additional ECMs), given the changing campus environment.  Future annual reports would be provided by the campus energy manager and would focus on the entire campus, while still holding Viron accountable for their savings guarantee.
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Previous Board Action:

Monitoring Program Year 2 Report (July 1999 – June 2000) forwarded to the Board on May 2, 2001.

Budgetary Implications:

The results of this program year fell short of expectations by 7% resulting in a shortfall below the guarantee of $28,769.  By contractual obligation, Viron must reimburse the University this amount.
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